
SUN CITY WEST MEN’S PUTTING CLUB 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

JULY 10, 2018 

Treasure Jack Coyle called the meeting to order at 10:55 a.m. in the Social Hall at the RH 

Johnson Recreation Center.  There were forty-eight (48) members present. 

Jack Coyle stated that before the meeting at the pay-out table this morning one of the 

members told him that we would not be able to vote on the by-law change today 

because we did not have a quorum.  Jack Coyle informed all members present at the 

meeting that our by-laws states that a “quorum shall be 10 percent of the club 

membership but not less than 20 members”.  Jack Coyle stated that we have over 180 

members, 10 percent would be 18, and we have more than 18 in attendance today, 

which would exceed the 10 percent required.  

Jack Coyle stated that we would vote on the by-law change that had been posted on the 

club bulletin board for the past five weeks.  The change in the by-law would be to allow 

guest to play 5 times a year instead of the present 2 times. As an example, you have a 

family member that comes to visit you for a month, he would be able to putt each 

Tuesday he was here rather than only twice.  

After a few questions and answers there was a motion on the floor to vote on the 

change and it was seconded.  A vote was taken by a show of hands and it was 

unanimous.  The change will go into effect once the Rec. Center General Manager signs 

off for approval.   

The quarterly awards were distributed to those that were present that had winnings for 

the 2nd quarter.  The drawings for the “SLAM KITTY” and “ACE POT” were drawn and 

delivered, winners will be posted on the list of winners for the 2nd quarter awards. 

Lou Helstrom won the “Hot Putter Award” for the 2nd quarter of 2018.  His name will be 

added to the plaque and hung up on the bulletin board. 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m.   

 

Jack Coyle, Treasure  

 

 


